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Adults gather for a Women's Summit, an Advent Quiet Day, a Godly Play training weekend. There are book discussions on Zoom, opportunities to discuss informally with a group of new friends and with Bishop Cathleen. In December, the book discussion was about Presiding Bishop Curry's book, The Power of Love.
We can all get Diocesan news, with subscriptions to The Harvest, our Diocesan magazine, and our on-line newssheet, The DioLog. To receive The Harvest or The DioLog, check with Lyleen Adams in the office. It's all free.

At times clergy meet and at those meetings we work on issues to help in the parish. At Clericus, for example, the priests of the NW Convocation meet and hear details of things the bishop wants us to know about, think about, pray about, and try.  
Living in the eastern third of Kansas, we are blessed to share the fellowship, the security, the wisdom and the bonds of Christian love with other Episcopalians throughout the Diocese of Kansas.
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What is the Diocese of Kansas?
In January, we always settle in a bit at St. Paul's. We hold our Annual Parish Meeting and determine such things as our budget and our vestry for the year ahead. We begin preparing the annual Parochial Report for the National Church and for the diocese. 
As we prepare to report to the diocese, it's s a good time to reflect: What is a diocese? Why are we part of a diocese? Let's take a look...

The Diocese of Kansas consists of 44 parishes--about 10,000 people--all located in the eastern third of Kansas. The parishes range in size from 6 parishioners to hundreds of parishioners. Our buildings range in size from 'no building' to Grace Cathedral in Topeka, to St. Michael and All Angels in Mission, to St. James and Good Shepherd in Wichita. 

The parish with no building gathers in the chapel of a larger church, and this is a wonderful example of coöperation and sharing. This sharing and helping, this connection of Christian fellowship, one parish to another, one Christian to others, this is what makes our diocese function. 

The work of the diocese is to provide a framework within which we can worship, serve others in outreach, spread the Good News of the Gospel, care for all of Creation, preserve justice and the dignity of every human being.  

The framework of the Diocese encompasses many groups which function together to do the work of God. While each person is a foundational piece of the parish, each parish is a foundational piece of the Diocese.

The framework of the Diocese encompasses many groups which function together to do the work of God. While each person is a foundational piece of the parish, each parish is a foundational piece of the Diocese.

Parishioners meet to worship and to work at the local level. Then, nourished by our parish, we TURN and GO into the Diocese to join other Christians in our work for God.

The Parishes work together in our Minsters (we are in the Bluestem Minster); in Convocations (we are a part of the NW Convocation); at Diocesan Convention, at diocesan-wide liturgies such as Ordinations in January and June. There are gatherings of our youth and college students at MegaCamp, at Miqra, at Youthtide; Mission Trips to Alaska and to Wichita; Middle School 'New Beginnings' and many other activities.
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DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

2/02
10 AM
Stan
A.Adams
J.Hixon®
K.Fry
Epiphany 4
Holy Eucharist
Allison

J.Bloomfield©
S.Fry




A.Ralph®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Raymond & Lyleen Adams
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Anna Lippe

     Tim & Angie Adams
Sunday School:  Stuart Griffiths & Ronda Lloyd



Theme:  

_____________________________________________________________________________________
2/09
10 AM
Jacob
G.Ruthstrom
D.Link®
J.Randle
Epiphany 5
Holy Eucharist
Ronda

C.Brown© 
R.Lloyd

     


R.Lloyd®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Jim & Carol Brown
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Anna Lippe

Carly Bloomfield
Sunday School:  Stephanie Carrales & Donna Long


Theme:  
___________________________________________________________________________________

2/16
10 AM
Lanie
R.Adams
S.Griffiths®
D.Link
Epiphany 6
Holy Eucharist


D.Griggs©
G.Ruthstrom




D.Long®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Ronda Lloyd
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Anna Lippe

Jesse & Stephanie Carrales
Sunday School:  Carly & Blair Bloomfield


Theme:  
______________________________________________________________________________________
2/23
10 AM
Stan
D.Turner
S.Medina®
B.Easterberg
Last Epiphany 
Holy Eucharist
Candace

W.Link©
A.Tholstrup




C.Bloomfield®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Jim & Ginny Beck
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Anna Lippe

     Trenton & Brett Canfield
Sunday School:  Ronda Lloyd & Kim Fry




Theme:  
EVENTS FOR FEBRUARY:
Sunday, February 2nd:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Wednesday, February 5th:  Choir Practice; 5:30 PM.

Sunday, February 9th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Saturday, February 15th:  Dinner Out group will meet at El Puerto at 5:30 PM.  
Sunday, February 16th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Vestry Meeting; 11:30 AM.

Wednesday, February 19th:  Mobile Food Pantry (place to be announced).  Volunteers needed by 10 AM.
Choir Practice; 5:30 PM.

Sunday, February 23rd:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Tuesday, February 25th:  Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper; 5-7 PM.

Wednesday, February 26th:  Ash Wednesday Services; Noon & 6 PM. 
Senior Commodities distribution; 1-3 PM.
Thursday, February 27th:  ECW ladies meet at El Puerto at 11:30 AM.

________________________________________________________________________

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP

Our book discussion group chose the following book to read for the next book meeting: What is the Bible by Rob Bell on March 22th with breakfast at 8 AM.
TREASURER’S REPORT
Balance as of 1-24-2020 in checking account:  $1,502.61
Payroll for January:



   $3,356.38

We will need approximately this amount


to finish paying the bills for January

   $1,900.00

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper

Carolyn Garwood has volunteered to be head of our pancake supper on February 25th.  Since Carolyn Garwood cannot be with us on Sundays yet, if you wish to donate food or supplies or work that evening, there will be a sign-up sheet on the first table in the Parish Hall.  This has always been a great outreach to the community of Clay Center and we are the only church that sponsors this event.  

The Way of Love

As the Episcopal branch of the Jesus Movement, 

we strive to follow the Way of Jesus. 

We seek Love, Freedom, and Abundant Life for all.

BLESS

Bring God's love to the world.

Share faith and unselfishly give and serve.

Jesus calls us to give, forgive, teach and heal in his name.

Empowered by the Holy Spirit, we can bless everyone we meet,

bringing them the Good News of the Gospel with

hopeful words and selfless actions.
Why Ash Wednesday?

   Traditionally, the Christian church has observed the seven weeks before Easter as a time of penitence and spiritual self-examination.

    Ash Wednesday, which marks the beginning of Lent, derives its name from the ancient practice of marking the foreheads of worshipers with ashes from the unused palm branches of the previous year.  Ashes historically have had a dual significance.

    First, they are Old Testament symbols of sadness and humility.  Job, in the midst of all his troubles, cried out to God from the ash heap.

    The second symbolic meaning of ashes is as a reminder of our morality.  Each of us faces the inevitability of physical death.  Our bodies and material possessions eventually will turn to dust and ashes.  This is a reminder that we dare not trust in things that crumble.  But Lent does not leave us on the ash heap.  It begins with Ash Wednesday, but ends with Easter.  And Easter proclaims that, through Christ, God resurrects us from our dust and ashes, makes us new creatures and brings life out of death!
Curry column


-by Jim Beck
Many Christian groups gathered recently to launch an initiative entitled “Golden Rule 2020: A Call for Dignity and Respect in Politics.” Major denominations across the spectrum of American Christianity challenged all believers “to pray for the healing of divisions in the US and to promote the golden rule in their political discussions and election activities over the next year.” Leaders of the Golden Rule movement hope that our nation can avoid a repetition of the 2016 divisive election process.  The Episcopal Church is developing a curriculum that will help learners develop effective practices civil discourse. Leaders of the initiative cited Martin Luther who explained the commandment not to give false testimony against your neighbor as follows: “We should fear and love God so that we do not tell lies about our neighbor, betray him, slander him, or hurt his reputation, but defend him, speak well of him, and explain everything in the kindest way.”


-Christian Century, December 4, 2019

Also in recent news: Bishop Michael Curry is urging all of us to promote and participate in the upcoming 2020 US Census. The Episcopal Church is an official partner with the Census Bureau and is committed to make the census as accurate as possible. Major governmental initiatives at the federal, state, and local levels all depend on accurate census information. Businesses also depend on census data to plan and develop their services. Research indicates that “someone is more likely to take the census if they hear about it from someone they trust.” So, let’s all do our part to get on the census bandwagon. – Episcopal Public Policy Network Newsletter.
Thoughts for Valentine’s Day


Valentine’s Day, a time when thoughts turn to love.  But what is love?  Is it a box of chocolates, or a pretty valentine?  Is it a red rose, or maybe a dozen?  Is it a peck on the cheek, a fond embrace, or a big bear hug?


Well, sometimes love is known in those ways.  But love, real love, is how we relate to God and to one another if life is what it ought to be—beautiful!

